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NAPA SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS BUREAU

Narcotic Task Force

P.O. Box 336 Napa CA  94559

707-253-4458

NSIB GOVERNING BOARD OPEN MEETING

 FORMDROPDOWN 

AGENDA ITEMS
1.
ROLL CALL - The regular monthly meeting of the NSIB Governing Board was called to order on February 19, 2009, at 10:50 a.m. at the Napa Police Department.  Board members present included; Chairman Chief Richard Melton of the Napa PD, Sheriff Doug Koford, Chief Mary Butler of the Napa County Probation Department, Chief Jonathan Mills of the Calistoga PD, Chief Monty Castillo of the St. Helena PD, District Attorney Gary Lieberstein, Captain Mark Rasmussen of the CHP was represented by Lt. Mike Berger, and Bureau Commander Gary Pitkin.  Also present was DDA Daryl Roberts.  Board members absent included; SAC John George of the Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement.
2.
PUBLIC COMMENT -  FORMDROPDOWN 
 members of the public attended this meeting.

3.
MINUTES – Sheriff Koford moved that the minutes of the  FORMDROPDOWN 
 Governing Board Meeting be 
approved as written.  Chief Mills seconded the motion, which was then approved unanimously.

Student Interns – The use of student interns was discussed.  The issues addressed were in what capacity the interns could be used, worker compensation, and close supervision while working with law enforcement staff.  Commander Pitkin will check if there is workers compensation available through the individual schools and where the interns would be able to work.
Eric Heisler Asset Forfeiture matter – The case of Eric Heisler, case #NC2007-00045, and asset forfeiture that was taken and then found necessary to be returned was discussed.  The funds had already been disbursed when it was discovered they needed to be returned.   It was decided that NSIB would reimburse $1,092.15 and the DA would reimburse $326.22 to Heisler.  A motion was taken with Chief Mills making the first motion and Chief Butler making the second motion.  Motion unanimously approved.

Connor Ranch Note – It was decided that the offer made by the Marino family of $220,000 would be counter offered for $234,000 with all escrow costs and fees paid as well.  A motion was made to make the offer with Chief Butler making the first motion and Chief Castillo making the second motion.
BNE/NSIB Task Force Secretary Meeting – Expenditures to send NSIB Secretary Rebecca Morris to a Secretaries meeting at Department of Justice, San Francisco Bureau of narcotic Enforcement (DOJ-BNE) on March 9 and 10 was approved.

Use of NSIB A/F funds for Comprehensive Countywide Gang Strategy – Chief Melton discussed using NSIB Asset Forfeiture Community Funds to go towards the Comprehensive Countywide Gang Strategy program. Chief Melton stated more detailed information is forthcoming.
NSIB 2009-2010 Proposed Budget – The operating budget for NSIB for the fiscal year 2009-2010 was presented to the Board and will be further discussed at the next Governing Board Meeting.
4.
ADJOURNMENT – To continue with Closed Board Meeting.








________________________








Chief Richard Melton, Chairman
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